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On the picture above Prem is cutting the ribbon. Prem is Apanjan’s eldest child and a true success story. From being a child dazed by severe weekly epileptic attacks, he has developed into an ambitious and achieving youngster, whose condition is firmly under control. Prem can now speak and performs all sorts of tasks around the house. He often goes into the village for grocery shopping and locally Prem has already become a well known figure. With the eldest cutting the ribbon, one of the youngest children, Biswajit, lit the Apanjan flame- a new ray of light in the children’s lives (picture below). Both Prem and Biswajit are assisted by Kallol Ghosh, General Secretary of our Indian partner organisation OFFER.The celebrations included dancing, singing and food. The children proudly showed the guests around the building, their individual vegetable pads, life cattle and achievements at the day centre.


This special day’s slogan was “embracing life”.









































Welcome to the Summer edition of the Banyan Trust newsletter. We are a little late with this edition, not least because we wanted to wait for the outcome of little Babu’s fight against illness, which at point looked like it would overwhelm him (see below). Thanks to intensive care and support from the staff at Ruby Hospital, Calcutta Medical Research Centre and the Banyan Trust team in Calcutta, Babu is now hopefully on the mend and we can breathe a sigh of relief. Babu’s illness was a reminder of how vulnerable our children are after such a difficult start in life.


  On a lighter note, the Apanjan home continues to thrive and the day care centre is now offering education to a complement of 22 children with special needs from the surrounding villages. With 15 resident children, that makes 37 children benefiting from the programmes at Apanjan. 


With thanks, as ever, to all those whose generous support make this project such a success, and especially to the anonymous donor who paid for Babu’s treatment.                      Annie Larner, Chairman
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INAUGURATION


Almost six months after the children moved into their new home at Govindapur, it was time to hold an official inaugural party ! With decorations prepared by the children and their teachers at the Apanjan day centre, the home looked colourful and festive. Local politicians, villagers, representatives of other projects and the parents of children who attend the day centre were invited to celebrate with the children and staff of Apanjan at their new home.











The Banyan Trust at Boots©                                         


Have you seen the Boots magazine  “Health and Beauty” recently? There is an article in it about life changing holidays and  there is the story of Annie Larner starting up Banyan having returned from a holiday in India.. Annie had been approached by a journalist friend looking for a human interest story with a travel angle. After a glamorous day at the photo studios and an in-depth interview, we are hoping that Annie’s story will raise support for Apanjan, particularly for the girl’s dormitory we need in order to comply with regulations. 


























 







































































Babu’s Battle against Illness


In March, Babu (7 years old) was struck down with bronchial pneumonia and encephalitis, both at the same time. He was rushed to Calcutta’s Ruby Hospital, where he slipped in and out of a comatose state. The doctors did all they could, but when more complications arose, it was decided to shift Babu to the pediatric intensive care unit at the Calcutta Medical Research Institute. To everybody’s amazement Babu began to improve after two weeks and he was discharged after three weeks. A month later however the same scenario happened, where Babu again battled for his life at the hospital for another almost three weeks. Again he pulled through. Now he is back home at Apanjan, slowly recovering, looked after 24 hours a day by his special carer.























Rising High 


The Banyan Trust relies heavily on the steady ,regular donations which come in each month and we can claim tax on them  to considerably increase the value. Every now and then, however someone finds a different way to contribute and we have just had a big donation from a supporter who had sponsorship when she undertook to go trekking high up in the mountains of Peru. Thanks to AMJ and her sponsors we have been able to increase our fund for the girl’s home/bungalow that we need in order to comply with regulations for residential care.   








At the same time as Babu, one of Apanjan’s new residential children, Jayanta, also had to be admitted to the hospital, because he continued vomiting blood. Jayanta has also recovered and is now steadily gaining weight and strength.





APANJAN CHILDREN & STAFF COUNT


On the picture below Prem is surrounded by five girls who attend the Apanjan day centre. Like all other pupils they come from the poorest families in the surrounding area.


The day care centre with its 35 children is run by a staff of






































4 qualified teachers, a psychologist, 2 physiotherapists, 4 of Apanjan’s 8 full time carers, a part-time GP and a cook who has to produce more than 50 meals at lunch time! Apanjan now has 13 residential children. One is a girl. Until Apanjan has a separate girls’ home, she can stay with us. She is officially registered and has been adopted by the project.
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OUR WORK


Her name is Sukayana.


She is two and a half years old.


Sukayana has Down’s Syndrome.


Her mother lives on a railway platform,


under a sheet of plastic.


She could no longer look after her little girl.


Sukayana now lives with us, in Govindapur.


“Apanjan’s sunshine”, we call her.


Her mother visits her whenever she can,


whilst Sukayana enjoys the special care,


that she so desperately needs.


The Banyan Trust


Letchmore Farm, Rush Green


Langley nr Hitchin, Herts  SG4  7PJ


Phone: 01438 358500 / 01438 729 733
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Picture: Physiotherapy and physical exercise help the children stay trim and mobile.





WORKING IN THE COMMUNITY 


The photos on this page illustrate the broad range of activities which the children enjoy in their new home. But we are also keenly aware that the home cannot exist in isolation from the surrounding community. That is why - thanks to a generous donation – the Banyan Trust is now able to support the development of a day care centre in the grounds of the new home. The centre will extend educational and social opportunities to children with learning difficulties from surrounding villages. It will cement our links with the local community and broaden the children’s social circle. There are several stages in the (continued in next column…)






































Picture: Shambu taking a walk.








The Banyan Trust 
Letchmore Farm, Rush Green, Langley near Hitchin, Herts SG4  7PJ

Phone: 01438  358500 / Fax 01438  729733


